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Town of Antrim 
Select Board Meeting Minutes 

April 10, 2023 
6:00 PM   

 
 

Mr. Ott opened the meeting at 6 pm.  
 
Ms. Hanson moved to approve the minutes of March 27th as amended. Mr. Ott seconded. Mr. 
Edwards abstained. Vote passed. 
 
Ms. Hanson moved to approve the committee assignments. Mr. Edwards seconded. Vote passed.  
 
Water and Sewer, SAC, Planning Board – Mr. Edwards 
Scholarship Committee, Community Board, CIP – Ms. Hanson 
Park & Rec, Stewardship Building Plan Committee – Mr. Ott 
Ms. Gorga and Ms. Lunetta from Park & Recreation asked for the Select Board’s support to apply 
for a municipal boat launch grant for Gregg Lake. The Select Board gave their approval. 
Select Board Chairman – Mr. Ott 
Select Board Vice-Chair – Ms. Hanson 
 
The Select Board agreed that insulation was needed in the existing highway garage but questioned 
whether there was enough money in the warrant article to do this. There were also questions about a 
fire alarm being installed.  
 
A contract proposal from 2022 was reviewed from Quantum Consulting Engineers for Slaughter 
Barn Brook. An updated quote was requested.  
 
Mr. Edwards moved to accept the first paragraph of the petition to layout Mullhall Farm Road and 
Commercial Drive. The petition was submitted by residents of those roads. Ms. Hanson seconded. 
Vote passed. A public hearing will be scheduled. Ms. Hanson said the scope of work has been 
established by Peter Pitsus of Underwood Engineers. The Select Board agreed to a site walk to look 
at things that were not visible due to snow at the time the engineer viewed the roads. 
 
Mr. Edwards attended the water and sewer meeting. 
 
Mr. Ott attended Park & Recreation 
 
MS-232 was signed by the Select Board 
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The 3M subpoena was stayed.  State of NH vs 3M company. 
 
There was a complaint regarding the crosswalks on Main Street. The Planning Board is working 
with Southwest Regional Planning on a traffic study.  
 
TransAlta submitted their annual report which is available at town hall. 
 
Other business 
Mr. John Robertson said that a meeting with Francestown and Bennington regarding the Tri-Town 
pit is long overdue.  
 
Non-Public 
Ms. Hanson moved to approve the hiring of Marty Fisher for the Highway department and Patricia 
Monterecy for the planning department assistant. Mr. Edwards seconded. Vote passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Donna Hanson 
Select Board 
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